
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
Newsletter 29  11 September 2018 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

CARLINGFORD PS DROUGHT 
RELIEF APPEAL 
 
Well done to everyone today who 
supported our drought relief appeal by 
dressing up as a farmer or farm animal. 
There certainly were some great outfits on 
display today. All funds raised will go to 
NSW drought relief appeal to lend a hand 
to our struggling farmers. 
 
P&C MEETING – FACILITY 
UPGRADE UPDATE 
 
As was reported in previous newsletters 
Gridley Construction has been awarded 
the contract for our $20 million facility 
upgrade. The upgrade, commencing in the 
upcoming September school holidays, will 
see the construction of a three storey 
building consisting of 20 classrooms, 
shared learning areas, a hall and COLA 
(covered learning area). The project is 
scheduled to be completed and operational 
by the end of 2019. The upgrade will 
enable the removal of the majority of our 
demountable classrooms, expanding our 
existing play areas for our students.  
  
Grindley construction has agreed to give a 
30 minute presentation on the project, 
next Monday evening (17 September) in 
the library commencing at 7:00pm. The 
meeting will precede our September P&C 
meeting. 
 
All parents are invited to attend and there 
is no obligation to remain for the P&C 
meeting (although you are very welcome).   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

DIARY DATES 
 

Term 3 
Week 8 
 
Mon, Sep 10 – Yr 1 Excursion – Rouse Hill 
House, Gymnastics – S3, 2B, 2J 
 
Tues, Sep 11 –Yr 4 and 3/4B Dance, CPS 
Drought Appeal Farm Day, S3 Interrelate 
 
Wed, Sep 12 – Yr 3 Dance, Jump Rope for 
Heart, Band Info Evening 7:30pm (Hall)  
 
Thurs, Sep 13 – K-2 Assembly, External 
Validation Panel meeting 
 
Fri, Sep 14 – Gymnastics (ES1 & 2K) 
 
Week 9 
 
Mon, Sep 17 – Whole school, sport and special 
group photos, Gymnastics – S3, 2B, 2J, Science 
Club excursion to Marsden HS, P&C Meeting 
 
Tues, Sep 18 –Yr 4 and 3/4B Dance, ES1 
excursion to Featherdale Wildlife Park 
 
Wed, Sep 19 – Yr 3 Dance, Sydney West 
Athletics 
 
Thurs, Sep 20 – K-2 Assembly 
 
Fri, Sep 21 – Gymnastics (ES1 & 2K) 
 
Week 10 
 
Mon, Sep 24 – Gymnastics – S3, 2B, 2J 
 
Tues, Sep 25 –Yr 4 and 3/4B Dance 
 
Wed, Sep 26 – Stage 2 Dance Performance 
 
Thurs, Sep 27 – 3-6 Assembly 
 
Fri, Sep 28 – Gymnastics (ES1 & 2K), Last day 
of Term 3 
 
 

 
For your information, a calendar of term dates is 

available on Sentral. 
 
 



AFTER SCHOOL SAFETY 
 
Please remind your children that if they are 
walking home alone, they are to go straight home 
and not have any ‘detours’ along the way. A 
number of students are stopping off at Edwin 
Ross Reserve (Cnr of Rickard & Keeler St) to 
play a game of soccer. A number of teachers have 
seen students run across the road (in front of cars) 
to retrieve the soccer ball.  
 
Once children have arrived home, they may wish 
to return to the park accompanied by an adult. 
 
There are several local parks nearby within 
walking distance that are suitable for after school 
gatherings.  Some have play equipment, grassed 
areas for ball games, shade and fenced play 
spaces: 
 

• 29A Talinga Street, access also from Rickard 
Street 

• Kilpack Park, access from Carlingford Road 
and Darwin Street 

• Loftus Square, Willoughby Street 
• Corner of Post Office Street and Young Road 
 
WHOLE SCHOOL PHOTO & GROUP 
PHOTOS  
 
Next Monday, 17 September, ‘The School 
Photographer’ will revisit our school to complete 
our 2018 photographs. At 9:30am the traditional 
whole school photo will be taken, followed by 
sporting and special group photos. The timetable 
for the day is given below, indicating what 
students need to wear / bring for the photo. 
Students may need to bring a change of clothes 
for the group photos as all students need to be in 
full school uniform for the whole school photo.  
 

 
SPORTS & 
SPECIAL 
GROUPS 

 
Wear / Bring 

Whole School Photo Full summer school 
uniform 

SRC Full summer school 
uniform 

Band Band shirts - Instrument 

Prefects Full summer school 
uniform 

Ukulele Full summer school 
uniform - Ukuleles 

Library Monitor Full summer school 
uniform 

Choir Choir shirts 

Gardening Club Full summer school 
uniform 

PSSA Soccer PSSA soccer uniform  

PSSA AFL  PSSA AFL uniform 

PSSA League Tag PSSA league tag uniform 

PSSA Netball PSSA netball uniform 

PSSA Cricket  PSSA cricket uniform 

PSSA T-
Ball/Softball 

PSSA T/Ball / softball 
uniform 

PSSA Newcombe 
Ball 

PSSA uniform 

Table Tennis Team Sports uniform 
 
STAGE 1 EXCURSION – ROUSE HILL 
HOUSE AND FARM  
 
Yesterday Year 1 visited Rouse Hill House and 
Farm. The property was once owned by the 
Rouse family 120 years ago and is now a museum 
of life on a farm 19th century farm. Our students 
had a wonderful day going back in time to 1889 
and experienced first-hand what school was like 
long ago. Students dressed up in clothes from the 
era and participated in school activities such as 
writing on slates, maypole dancing and sewing. 
Students learned to salute the flag, sing the old 
national anthem and ring the school bell. 
 
The weather was wonderful, making it a great day 
to explore the grounds of the farm. Our students 
learned what responsibilities children had on the 
farm in 1889, including milking the cows, feeding 
chickens, pumping water and hanging washing. 
Students learnt how children were hired as 
housekeepers or stable boys by the Rouse family 
and started working busy and physical jobs at a 
young age – very different from today! It was 
great experience for our students to see how 
different their lives would have been had they 
been born 120 years earlier. Well done to Year 1 
for being respectful and responsible throughout 
the day and representing our school so well. 
Year 2 students (and 1/2N) will attend the 
excursion in week 10, on Tuesday 25 September.  
 



 

 

 
 
ICAS WRITING RESULTS  
 
Congratulations to the following students who 
received high distinctions, distinctions and credits 
in the UNSW Writing competition. 
 
High Distinction 
Year 6 
Urvee Sarkar 
 
Distinction 
Year 6 
Sabrina Ruhe 
Lauren Lubrano 
Year 5 
Cynthia Pan 
Year 4 
Bianca Wang 
Anica Kang 
Yannis Ho 
Brandon Goh 
Cadence Chan 
 
Year 3 
Eugene Woo 
Evie Wilcox 
Om Shenvikerkar 
Luke Lee 
Maseeha Ansari 
 

Credit 
Year 6 
Eric Scholten 
Yasmin Khandani 
Year 5 
Jasper Wu 
Adam Ning 
Patrick Lee 
Adrian Lee 
Sanjana Chandramohan 
Year 4 
Anibal Vinaroz Rizaldos 
Alexis Tucker 
Amia Tan 
Sabrina Sultana 
Zoe Sua 
Zaina Shaheed 
Nicole Scholten 
Ridhima Prasad 
Alvina Lin 
Lora Lim 
Alyssa Lee 
Ethan Humphrey 
Eric Huang 
Melissa Gundran 
Oliver Dunk 
Emilia Cyrzyk 
Emily Callagher 
Riley Barron 
Year 3 
Lena Yoon 
Ellie Stephen 
Shiza Siddiqui 
Samantha Sia 
Lithara Samarakoon 
Jennifer Ott 
Shreya Kallingal 
Xinyan Huang 
Mathias Cheu 
 
Merit 
Year 6 
Joanne O’Brien 
Year 3 
Selena Washington 
Christian To 
Hain Song 
Spogmay Saqib 
Jihan Kim 
 
BAND INFORMATION EVENING 
 
An information session for parents and students 
will be held tomorrow evening 12 September at 
7:30pm in the hall.  The band program is open to 
students currently in years 2-5.  



Any students interested in joining the band 
program in 2019 should attend. 
 
JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 
 
Jump Rope for Heart kicks off this term! 
Jump Rope for Heart is a fantastic physical 
activity and fundraising program that has been 
run by the Heart Foundation for 35 years. It’s a 
great way for your child to keep fit and learn new 
skills, but it also helps raise funds for vital heart 
research and education programs. 
Since Jump Rope for Heart started in 1983, 
schools like ours have raised more than $75 
million for the Heart Foundation’s lifesaving 
work.  
 
It’s important you register your child online, so 
they can receive the full benefits of the program 
and participate in online fundraising, simply 
follow the link below to get started. 
 
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018/Car
lingford_Public_School_-
_CARLINGFORD_NSW_-_137554  
 
Students will be skipping throughout the term in 
PE lessons; during this time you can share their 
online fundraising page with family and friends to 
help raise money for this great cause. 
We will hold our school ‘Jump Off  Day’ 
tomorrow.  This will mark the end of the program 
and is a chance for everyone to come together to 
skip and show off their newly learned skills.  
 
Thank you for supporting the Jump Rope for 
Heart program! 
 

 
 
TELL THEM FROM ME – PARENT SURVEY 
 
This Term, our school will be participating in the 
Partners in Learning parent survey, another part 
of the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys 
(student, teacher and parent surveys) on student 
engagement. The survey asks parents and carers 
questions about different factors that are known 
to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 
Running this survey will help our school 
understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on 
their child’s experience at school.  

These include: communication between 
parents/carers and staff, activities and practices at 
home and parent/carer views on the school's 
support of learning and behaviour. This valuable 
feedback will help our school make practical 
improvements. 
   
The survey is conducted entirely online on 
smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. 
The survey will typically take 15 minutes or less 
to complete and is completely confidential. The 
parent survey will be conducted between 26 
August and 27 October, though participating in 
the survey is entirely voluntary, your responses 
are very much appreciated.  

Information about the survey is available at: 
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/  
 
The link to the survey is     
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/carlo18 
 
2019 ENROLMENTS 
 
Enrolment forms for Kindergarten 2019 are 
available at the office now.  To assist us with 
planning, we encourage all families to enrol as 
soon as possible. 
 
Neil Hinton 
Principal 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
 
James Reynolds for his thoughtful and caring 
citizenship. 
 

DISPOSITION AWARDS 
 
Eileen Umer, Eric Li, Malik Alnowilati, Harry 
Lim, Girisha Sachdeva, Vihaan Joshi, Mehr 
Junaid, Rhianna Wong, Miranda Xu, Eric Kerle, 
Adam Al-Khayyat, Carl Santander, Kaitlyn 
James, Harrison McCaffrey, Sammi Smith, Isaac 
Drury, Diana Miraki, Yuna Woo, Ethan Zhong, 
Harry Duller, Jake Yoo, Inga Rose, Olivia Choi, 
Calliope Dunk, Sudheeksha Anand, Tia Cook, 
Ayesha Atif, Mario Khair, Leana Kang, Ashaz 
Asad, Nikayla Tucker. 
 

PSSA 
 
 
 

Junior 
AFL 

V 
Parramatta 

East 

40-6 Win 

Senior 
AFL 

V 
Parramatta 

East 

31-27 Win 

https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018/Carlingford_Public_School_-_CARLINGFORD_NSW_-_137554
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018/Carlingford_Public_School_-_CARLINGFORD_NSW_-_137554
https://jumprope.heartfoundation.org.au/2018/Carlingford_Public_School_-_CARLINGFORD_NSW_-_137554
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/carlo18


 
Junior 
League 
Tag 

V 
Parramatta 

8-10 Loss 

Senior 
League 
Tag 

V 
Parramatta 

7-6 Win 

Junior 
Netball 
Maroon 

V 
Parramatta 

North 

9-0 Win 

Senior 
Netball 
Maroon 

V 
Parramatta 

North 

15-1 Win 

Junior 
Netball 
Blue 

V 
Parramatta 

North 

0-6 Loss 

Senior 
Netball 
Blue 

V 
Parramatta 

North 

3-2 Win 

Junior 
Soccer 

V 
Parramatta 

North 

1-0 Win 

Senior 
Soccer 

V 
Parramatta 

North 

4-0 Win 

 

CANTEEN 
 

Thursday  
13 September 

B Sultana, A McCaffrey 

Friday 
14 September 

B Sultana, H Malahoff, M 
Ishii, L Johnston 

Monday 
17 September 

B Sultana, S Terasaka 

Tuesday  
18 September 

B Sultana 

 
If you are ordering online and are using the eco 
reusable bags and would like me to keep them in 
the canteen so you don’t have to drop them in 
every morning let me know and we’ll organise 
for your child to put them in their lunch tub after 
eating. 
 
Belinda Sultana 
Canteen Manager 
 

P&C 
 
Our next P&C meeting will be held on Monday 
17th September at the earlier time of 7.00pm in 
the Library.  All parents and carers are welcome. 
 
If you would like to keep in touch with the P&C 
by being added to our correspondence list, please 
contact us via cpspcsecretary@gmail.com.   

UNIFORM SHOP 
 
The Uniform Shop trading schedule for the next 
few weeks are as follows: 
 
Wed 12 Sep   9am to 10am 
Wed 19 Sep  2pm to 2:30pm 
Wed 26 Sep  CLOSED 
 
Please note that 19 September is our last day 
of trading for this term. 
 
Clearance items: 
 
We are clearing the following discontinued (old 
style) items. Sizes and quantity are limited. 
Available in-store only. 
 

• Sports Shorts $14.00  
Sizes: 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16 

• S/S Shirt no logo $15.00 
Sizes:  4, 6, 8, 10, 12 

• S/S Polo $17.00 
Sizes: 4, 6, 10, 16 

• L/S Polo $18.50 
Sizes: 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16 

 

• L/S Classic Shirt no logo $16.00 
Sizes: 3, 4, 16, 18 

• L/S Brushed Shirt no logo $19.00 
Sizes: 4, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16, 18 

• Socks (except PSSA socks) and tights are 
on sale. 

• Navy / White anklet socks $2.00 
• Navy tights $7.00 
• Boys grey socks $5.50 

 
Volunteer schedule: 
 
05 Sep: Liny A., Jean Z., Rupali S. 
12 Sep: Anita C, Liny A., Eunmi S. 
 
If you cannot attend the shop during the trading 
hours, orders can be placed online via 
https://schoolshoponline.net.au/carlingfordps/inde
x.aspx. Alternatively, order forms are also 
available at the office. Orders completed online 
or submitted to the office by Tuesday 3:00pm 
will be processed and delivered to your child's 
class by Friday. 
 
The uniform shop is run by volunteers. If you 
would like to help with trading, stocktake or help 
new families with their uniforms, please get in 
touch with us at cpspcuniformshop@gmail.com. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:cpspcsecretary@gmail.com
https://schoolshoponline.net.au/carlingfordps/index.aspx
https://schoolshoponline.net.au/carlingfordps/index.aspx
mailto:cpspcuniformshop@gmail.com


FUNDRAISING 
 
Carlingford Public School COOKBOOK 
 
The P&C is delighted to announce that we are 
professionally publishing our very own stylish 
cookbook. We chose this project because it will 
involve all of our children and their families, 
from Kindergarten through to Year 6.  
We are looking forward to producing a very 
special cookbook with all your most loved family 
favourites! 
 
The link to submit your recipes is now open and 
we are looking for your best recipes, from entrées 
to light meals, from dinners to your most loved 
desserts!! We hope that we will can collect a huge 
range of recipes from all of our families and 
encourage you to submit more than one recipe 
(we might have to delete some recipes if we 
receive too many duplicates). 
 
We would also like to encourage you to submit 
photos and/or drawings or other artwork of your 
recipes. 
 
How to submit your recipes: 
 
Go to the www.PublishedAuthors.com.au website 
and submit your recipes using their really quick 
and easy online template. (Don’t have access to 
the internet? Just give us your recipe & we’ll try 
to find a volunteer to enter it for you) 
 
Would you like to advertise your business in the 
cookbook??? Email Svantje at 
cpspcfundraising@gmail.com for advertising 
rates and enquiries. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Trivia Night – Watch this space! 
 
Due to popularity, the P&C will once again hold 
a Trivia Night. A Trivia Night is a fun social 
evening for parents to enjoy whilst raising money 
to contribute to our school. 
 
The evening will consist of several rounds of 
Trivia and fun ‘pay to participate’ games between 
rounds. Prizes will be awarded to the 1st, 2nd, 
and last placed teams. Other prizes will be 
awarded throughout the night for winners of the 
games and table quizzes. In addition, there will be 
a raffle and a lucky door prize with lots of 
opportunities to take home a prize. The event will 
be ‘bring your own snacks and drinks’. 
Details about this event will be published soon! 
 
If you have any ideas or questions, please feel 
free to contact me on 0419 742 259 or 
cpspcfundrasing@gmail.com. 
 
Svantje Duller 
P&C Fundraising Coordinator 
 
 

ITEMS OF INTEREST 
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